

VALLEY VIEW BAPTIST CHURCH

6N656 IL ROUTE 25, St. CHARLES, IL 60174

INDOCHINA MISSIONS NEWS

GLENN COLLEY & KIT SAVOEUN
DECEMBER 2024

"Repent and be baptized, every one of you in the name of Jesus Christ for the remission of sins, and ye shall receive the gift of the Holy Ghost. For the promise is unto you, and unto your children, and to all that are afar off, even as many as the Lord our God shall call."

Acts 2:38&39

Greetings from Savoeun and I at the DaNgow Village Church on the outskirts of Phnom Penh. We worked throughout the first four Sundays in December to prepare an excellent Christmas service. The Lord blessed in all of the singing, in the preaching and in the prayers for a wonderful service. We had 112 in attendance so the Church was packed from front to back. The stars of this Christmas were the young people who recited Isaiah 7:14 and had an outstanding song. All eight of our most faithful students are pictured below with Mrs. Noj, their teacher.



I preached on the Lord's choice of Joseph as a man who would raise the Lord from infancy to adulthood in the nurture and admonition of the Lord. I encouraged all those present to raise their children in Church where they can learn the Bible and how to be faithful Christians. By the very next week following Christmas, our Children's class had tripled in size.



We are thankful for such a great new start for the work in 2025. The Lord keeps blessing.

Happy New Year 2025

Savoeun and I thank you all for your faithful love, prayers and gifts. We hope for the strength and for the wisdom and knowledge to carry this work forward right through to the soon coming of our Lord Jesus Christ.

In Christ's Service to the Cambodian People,
Missionaries Glenn Colley and Kit Savoeun

Please make checks for donation to Indochina Missions, payable to: Valley View Baptist Church with Indochina Missions in the subject line.